

11/5/2020



## weekly News

Ms. Mooney

## Upcoming Events.

- If you would like to JOIN THE MOCK TRIAL TEAM FOR HHS will be having an introductory informational meeting this Thursday night, Nov 5 @ 6:30pm on TEAMS. In order to join the meeting, you need to email Mr. Askin at kaskin@helenaschools.org to get added to the invite or send Mr. Askin a message on TEAMS that you are interested.
- Can you spare \$1 or a box of stuffing or can of pumpkin pie filling? Next week, the week of November 2nd, through the 6th, JMG is hosting our annual Bengals Food Drive to raise money for Helena Food Share and to provide a Thanksgiving meal to our Bengal families in need. We are asking for each student and staff to dig deep and donate \$1 and/or a traditional Thanksgiving food item. Bags for food items and boxes or bags for cash are in your first period class. The class that donates the most food and cash combined will get breakfast sandwiches and juice on both A and B days. Thank you for your help!!
- Cheer and Dance Tryouts will be held on November 2nd 5th at 3:30 pm 6:30 pm in the upper gym. Sign up packets are in the main office.
- 2020-21 Yearbooks are now on sale for \$65 until October 1st. They can be ordered and paid for on-line in RevTrak (https://helenaschools.revtrak.net). After this date, the price will go up to \$75.
- Girls' Basketball Tryouts will be held on December 7th. Every player must have a physical before tryouts. Open gyms (until 12/2/2020) are on Tuesdays and Wednesdays from 7:30 8:30 pm.
- Picture Retake Days are scheduled for December 1 (A Day) and December 3 (B Day). Pictures will be taken from 8 am to 11 am both days. Please make sure to have your picture taken as this is the picture that will be used in the yearbook and on your student ID.
- Juniors and Seniors: The HHS counseling center has started organizing virtual college visits. You can refer to our web page or look on the bulletin board outside of the counseling center to see the schedule. The Zoom links will be posted on our web pages and in our Teams. Questions? Contact your school counselor.





- Helena High Speech and Debate is starting up again! If you want to work on your confidence, improve your speaking skills, or just get better arguing with your parents, you can get connected with one of the captains, Tim Cuddy or Shy Christensen or talk to Mrs. Clark. Speech and Debate is an awesome activity with all sorts of different events you can learn in! \*stall street journal\* Or you can email our coach jkhermanson@gmail.com
- Hey Sophomores. Are you interested in developing your leadership skills? The Hugh O'Brien Youth Leadership conference will take place later in the year. There is an application process, and your school counselor can provide you with more information.

## Reminders:

- Check weekly agendas on Monday and make a plan for the week so there are no surprises.
- Make sure to know what is expected for classes on Wednesday. This is NOT
  a day off.
- Send me a chat or give me a call! I'd be glad to make an appointment for a one on one check in. Contact me with any questions/concerns/things I can help with.

cmooney@helenaschools.org 324-2329/CC Lab 324-2328